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I would like to take this opportunity to wish everyone a happy and successful 2006 cricket season whether you are playing (the best!), umpiring, scoring, propping up the bar (most important for the Club finances) or watching.
SUBSCRIPTIONS
Yes, it is that time already. Please send me your cheques made out to CWCC as soon as possible. Funds are low after the winter expenses and we need an early response to make sure our cash flow is positive. Do not think about it – write the cheque NOW! Or make an electronic transfer directly into the NatWest Club account – Sort Code 52-21-27 - Account Number 01107623. Send me an email to let me know you have paid this way, please.
Subs are £150 for Senior Players but if the Club account has received your sub by the 31st May then all you need to pay is £125 so this is another reason for paying your subs NOW! The subscription is £30 for everyone else and I look for payments from Social Members and VPs.
A fixture card is enclosed with this Newsletter if you have not already received one. I do that assuming that you will put a cheque in the post. Please do not let me down.

IF ANYONE WHO RECEIVES THIS NEWSLETTER BUT DOES NOT WISH TO PAY A SUB AND CONTINUE TO HEAR ABOUT THE CLUB PLEASE CALL ME ON 01923 772755 OR EMAIL ME AT brian.mulholland@uwclub.net. (Note new email address). Then you can be removed from the database. Although you may no longer be interested in Chorleywood cricket it would help us to reduce costs by only sending to those who want to remain in contact.
OPEN LETTER FROM SIMON DARE

As we are all aware a number of players have left CWCC this year, however and encouragingly a number of ex-players have rejoined. We are also beginning to see a number of excellent colts/younger players develop into fine cricketers and I suggest this season will be a “rebuilding exercise” for all of us.
The inevitable impact of the above will be a lot more movement of players between the teams, last year one or two, e.g. Andy Orange, played in all 5 senior teams, and of course some of our Development Team progressed from the 3rd to the 2nds & 1sts.

In these circumstances I suggest it is vital we organise as much of the “next week” selection over Saturdays & Sundays and use Tuesdays nets to finalise the teams.

It does mean we may ask some people to change teams as availability is firmed up, I hope all will understand as cricket is different to all other sports in that we do not use substitutes so for a Saturday we need 33 and not 32 or 34 .

Our selection policy tries to balance:

i. Form; ii. Team balance (i.e. 4 bowlers, 1 keeper etc.); iii. Building for the future; iv. Giving all members matches/respecting those that are available two days a week; v. strength of the opposition (in friendly matches)

To help us develop a slick operation can we: i. Ensure the contact list is up to date;
ii.
Publish team sheets on the notice board and on the Website so all can see also is playing

iii.
Encourage players to call us if they become available after all the worst we can say is we already have 33

iv.
Encourage players to not to drop out after saying yes, the ripple affect down the teams is unfair on everyone involved.

v.
Circulate information on players currently via email, so we are not pestering people who have already told us they can not play until, e.g. end of May.

7.
If we can operate slickly this year it will help all of us enjoy our cricket and also maximise the strength of the teams and the club overall. With practice day, the excellent turn outs at Colts and senior nets, the fantastic work on the square by Rosie, the good availability in the first couple of weekends, the wonderful Quiz night things are looking up … lets all build on this.

CHILD WELFARE

Over the last year our Welfare Officer, Jane Spurr, has attended the necessary traning and education programme and has achieved the ECB recognised qualification for Cricket Club Welfare Officers.  

Part of the remit of the Welfare Officer is to adopt and implement the ECB standard policy "Safe Hands".  Chorleywood Cricket Club has done so and is committed to ensuring a safe, friendly and enjoyable experience for children and vulnerable adults, and will strive to continue to 
improve the participation conditions for children and young people.

A copy of the "Safe Hands" policy document is available in the kitchen for inspection, and Jane will be happy to discuss welfare-related concerns whenever necessary.
Every player should have signed a Self Declaration Form by now. If not, ask Jane or Brian Mulholland for a copy. Jane Spurr.  tel: 01923 776936  email: janespurr@f2s.com
CRICKET
Outdoor nets started on Tuesday last so all players should be planning to attend in the future. Be there at 1830hrs each Tuesday evening.

Do not forget to look on the Club’s website which is commendably maintained by Martin Tyler. You can see results and averages as the season unfolds. I am still hoping that we will be able to have an interactive Availability Chart on the web site soon.
UMPIRES AND SCORERS
The Saturday Second XI needs some help with umpiring. Even if you can only do one fixture the new Second XI Captain Robin Webb would be grateful for any help. If you are interested, even if you have no experience, please call Robin Webb (07966 268219) to discuss.

We do not have such a problem in the Club now with six scorers on the books. But we do have several dates where we need scoring help. If you know a youngster who would like to earn a little pocket money give me a call – 01923 772755 – training given.

NEW TECHNOLOGY

I hope those who have access to the internet take advantage of our web site – www.cwcricket.org. Although this Newsletter is being distributed by post because of the Fixture Card, it helps me a lot and saves the Club money if we can distribute Newsletters by email. IF I HAVE NOT GOT YOUR EMAIL ADDRESS OR YOU HAVE CHANGED IT IN THE LAST SIX MONTHS, PLEASE NOTIFY ME. My address is at the bottom of this Newsletter.

Brian Mulholland Telephone: 01923 772755; mobile 07785 257502; email brian.mulholland@uwclub.net. 16 Landford Close, Rickmansworth, Herts WD3 1NG
